
                                     CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                                       General Membership Meeting
                                                  June 12, 2018

The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. There were 6 Board 
Members, 7 Directors and 6 members present. President Otis Smith asked for all to read 
the May meeting minutes for corrections.  There was one - 2nd line correction.  A motion 
was  then made to accept the minutes by Vice President Mike Cannella and seconded by 
Director Dean Blackwell-all approved.
New Business – President Otis Smith said that he, Vice President Mike Cannella, 
Directors Dean Blackwell and Milt Allen along with member Robert Hardesty built 
benches for the campfire ring in the RV camping section.  They did a great job – thanks 
to all. Youth Director Tiger McNeil mowed the camping area. Looks great Director Jim 
Kindt talked about cameras to be put at the gate.  The gate was opened by someone and 
left open.  President Otis Smith asked Vice President Mike Cannella to put locks on all 
the compartment doors at the gate so that no one can lock the gate open.  The discussion 
about cameras was productive- with game cameras being the most useful for the 
Complex.  Director Jim Kindt will look into pricing of two game cameras. The Complex
does not have full time internet and it would be too expensive to bring it in.  Secretary 
Katie Brass announced that in one year when the elections for Board Members and 
Directors that she would not be rerunning for Secretary.
Old Business – President Otis Smith said that he and Director Dean Blackwell sprayed 
for weeds over the entire complex.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that he had 
approximately 90 youth shooters for his SCTP shoot this weekend.  The Senior Shoot  
went well-  The teams were from 5 colleges – teams that shot their senior year together.  
All had a good time. Director Justin Esser had 6 shooters for his match and Director Pete
Kneip had 35 shooters for his match.  The ranges are busy at this time of the year.

All monies have been turned in to the Treasurer. 
With no further business – Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn with 
Director Pete Kneip seconding the motion.

Adjourned at 6:26 pm

Respectfully Submitted:

Otis E. Smith – President                                                Katie Brass – Secretary


